
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – March 15, 2010 
 

Present:     Richard Bielefield,  John J. Strasser, Margo Connors 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Nick DeMayo 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon.  

 

The Selectmen will not meet on March 29, 2010. 

 

The Selectmen will not take appointments on March 22, 2010 so that all can attend the 

Profile School District Annual Meeting at 7:00PM. 

 

The Selectmen are looking for a resident to fill the open position on the Sugar Hill 

Conservation Commission.  Contact the Selectmen’s Office if you are interested. 

 

The Selectmen signed the MS-2 Report of Appropriations Actually Voted and it will be 

sent to the Department of Revenue. 

 

All board members and the administrative assistant will attend the Local Government 

Dinner on May 12, 2010. 

 

MS. CONNORS gave an update on wireless communication.  The board also received a 

report from Douglas Evelyn on the recent broad band meeting held by North Country 

Council. 

 

MS. CONNORS also has followed up on the training sites for local contractors to meet 

the new EPA certification. Websites with more information are: 

http://www.epa.gov/lead/pubs/training.htm  http://www.epa.gov/lead/pubs/toolkits.htm  

 

http://www.dhhs.nh.gov/DHHS/CLPPP/default.htm 

 

The Selectmen received a request from North Country Council for a show of support on 

the North Country Scenic Byways Project.  The Selectmen will send an e-mail of support. 

 

MS. CONNORS discussed whether or not there is an easement on the Sugar Hill Town 

Forest. 

 

MR. DE MAYO asked who is the welfare officer for the Town after the recent election.  

There was a tie between Lissa Boissonneault and Margaret Connors.  Ms. Boissonneault 

declined the position and Ms. Connors will work as the board representative on welfare 

decisions. 

 

 



MR. STRASSER made a motion to accept the minutes of March 8, 2010, seconded by 

MR. BIELEFIELD.  The motion was approved unanimously.  

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 PM, seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The next scheduled meeting will be on Monday, March 22, 2010 at the 

Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 
 

 

 

 


